
Dear Pastors, Friends, and Faithful Supporters,

it's such a joy to greet you again and share an update from Wales! Our hearts are overflowing with thankfulness
as we look back on how God's faithfulness has carried us through every up and down. He has been our constant
source of strength and provision.

Looking Back: 
This time last year, we faced uncertainty as our sponsorship was no longer valid. We had to quickly establish a
new sponsor, a process that took far longer than anticipated. But our Lord met the need, and we now find
ourselves in the full swing of fruitful ministry.

Recent Blessings:
In April, I was blessed to preach at several chapels across Wales, declaring the Good News. We also took a few
days to celebrate my birthday by touring castles and churches in northern Wales. It was a refreshing time
together. Thank you for the kind birthday wishes!

At month's end, we welcomed Dana's mom from South Carolina for the annual Ladies' Retreat. She served as
this year's speaker, and despite opposition from the enemy through sickness, loss, and travel troubles, the
"Under Construction" themed event was a beautiful success. Dana's mom's timely messages from Philippians 1:6
deeply ministered to the ladies.  

We then hosted our Sankey Hymn Sing, enjoying powerful worship and fellowship with nearly 40 in attendance.
Praise God for His tangible presence!

On the Horizon:
We now set our sights on our upcoming, community-wide Family Fun Day in June. As our largest event yet, we
covet your prayers for God's blessing, open hearts to the Gospel, strength, and provision for all the details
involved. We’re excited to have a group from one of our supporting churches visiting with us and helping us
with this event. If you’d like to contribute financially toward this endeavor, you can do so through our mission
board.  Just mark the funds as “special project.”
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In Christ's Hand,
Jason and Dana Rongione 
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"The Lord is my strength and my shield; my heart trusted in
him, and I am helped: therefore my heart greatly rejoiceth; 

and with my song will I praise him." - Psalm 28:7

Your prayers and support sustain us as we "press toward
the mark" (Philippians 3:14). How we rejoice to partner with
you in building Christ's kingdom here in Wales!


